
3RD SUNDAY OF LENT                           MARCH 8, 2015 

Mass Schedule 
 Sunday 

8:30 AM  

10:00 AM  

10:10 AM 

12:00 Noon 

2:00 PM (Spanish) 

5:00 PM 

7:00 PM  

9:00 PM 

 

Daily Mass 
Mon-Thurs  5:10 PM 

Friday  12:10 PM  
 

Office Hours 
Sunday    8:00 AM-9:00 PM 

Monday 9:00 AM-9:00 PM 

Tuesday 9:00 AM-9:00 PM 

Wednesday 9:00 AM-9:00 PM 

Thursday   9:00 AM-9:00 PM 

Friday    9:00 AM-5:00 PM 

Saturday    12:00 PM-3:00 PM 

 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Sunday  8:00 PM-9:00 PM 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
 Sunday after the 5:00 PM Mass 

 Wednesday after the 5:10 PM            
Mass (two priests available)  
or by appointment 

St. Mary Student Parish 
Catholic Campus Ministry at the University of Michigan 

stmarystudentparish.org           @SMSPumich         SMSPNEWMAN                      .com/smsp.um 

St. Mary Student Parish   ·   331 Thompson Street   ·   Ann Arbor, MI 48104   ·   734.663.0557  ·  fax 734-663-2756 

LENTEN THEMES BY WEEK As we anticipate the coming of our risen Lord, we must prepare. 

Our calendar is broken down into weekly themes, ie “Now is the Time to Prepare.” Join us on our 
Lenten journey as we prepare, listen, see, act, heal, and say yes! 

is the 
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...to Act By Lisa Hirsch, Social Justice Ministry Assistant     
“For it is love that I desire, not sacrifice, and knowledge of God rather 

than burnt offerings.” Hosea 6:6 

This week we will hit the half way point of our Lenten observance. Easter 

is only 4 weeks away! How are we doing with our Lenten practices of 

prayer, fasting and almsgiving? Our theme this year of “Now is the Time” 

has invited us to prepare, to listen, to see, and now this week to ACT. In 

my work this year as the Social Justice Ministry assistant, I have witnessed 

many of our St. Mary Student Parish members ACTing on their faith in 

various ways. And for that I praise God! 

Sometimes it is the first thing that we want to do: action, service or 

volunteerism in the name of Jesus. And while this is very good both for us 

and for the communities which we serve, Lent is a time to take a step back 

to look at our motivations and our true gifts and to re-energize ourselves  

to ACT with love. In fact, one thing that I learned during our hosting of the 

Daytime Warming Shelter in January is that sometimes when we are 

ACTing with love, it seems as if we aren’t doing anything. Often times, we 

are simply listening to someone’s story or offering our own story as a way 

to connect as human beings. As children of God. When I am sharing this 

type of interaction with another person, I am humbled by our common 

humanity. I become more grateful for the gifts that God has given me and 

I come to recognize the gifts in that other person. When my motivation is 

only to listen and to love, my ACTions will more closely match the needs 

of the other. My ACTions will come from the place where I have been 

listening to God; my ACTions will come as I see the other as Jesus sees 

that person; my ACTions will spring from my true gifts and knowledge of 

God. 

All my life, I have felt called to ACT on my faith. I remember collecting 

clothing for Birthright as a young person and volunteer babysitting as a 

teen. As I’ve gotten older, I’ve seen both service and advocacy as actions 

that spring directly from my faith in Jesus. But along the way, I have 

learned much about why and how to ACT and that has come from a 

realization that silence and inaction are the starting point. I cannot be 

constantly ACTing, or my energy, my motivation, my strength and peace 

will diminish. I need to start first with silence (LISTEN) which leads to faith 

(SEEING) and that can lead me on to service (ACTING).  It seems 

contradictory, but Mother Teresa says iT well in her Simple Path:   

The fruit of silence is PRAYER 

The fruit of prayer is FAITH 

The fruit of faith is LOVE 

The fruit of love is SERVICE 

The fruit of service is PEACE 

So as we continue on our Lenten journey, we do want to ACT but we must 

continue to LISTEN and SEE with eyes of faith so that our ACTion springs 

from the love of God within us and leads to the peace that only God can 

give us.  

For ideas of ways to ACT on our faith, please see the Service tab on our 

website stmarystudentparish.org or sign up for the Social Justice Ministry 

monthly newsletter for ongoing opportunities to ACT. 

is the 

Flint Family Service Trip 

July 12-15, 2015 

The application deadline is March 16 
 

A group of families from St. Mary Student Parish will travel to St. 

John Vianney Parish in Flint, Michigan to work on a variety of 

community projects appropriate for folks of all ages. Learn, work, 

pray, reflect and relax with other families from our parish 

community.  

Work sites may include St. Luke's NEW Life Center, North End 

Soup kitchen, Boys and Girls Club, Shelter of Flint, Carriage Town 

Mission and Habitat for Humanity. Children as young as 5 have 

participated in the past. Please consider joining us for a fun week 

of making a difference!  

Application materials can be picked up in the St. Mary office.  

For more information, contact Lisa Hirsch or Tom McDonough  

at 734.741.1235 or mcdfam5@sbcglobal.net.  

FEED THE HOMELESS  

IN ANN ARBOR  
SUNDAYS @ 5:00PM    

3/15/15, 5/10/15, and 8/30/15 
 

St Mary’s Social Justice Ministry is seeking volunteers to help feed 

the homeless in Ann Arbor. We are committed to providing a 

Sunday meal for the former Camp Take Notice 

(CTN) residents that meet weekly at Mercy House for dinner. 

Meal format is set and sign-up is done electronically. 

How to Volunteer: 

1. Provide a specific food donation such as an entree or dessert 

2. Provide staple donations such as napkins, water bottles, etc. 

3. Provide Monetary support for the purchase of needed items 

4. Provide transportation and/or serve food on the given day 

5. Provide help in coordination of the donations 
 

For more information and/or if interested in joining this ministry, 

please contact Erin Telemaco, CTN Quarterly Sunday Meal  

coordinator at 5telemaco@comcast.net or 

734-368-5826.  

stmarystudentparish.org
mailto:mcdfam5@sbcglobal.net
mailto:5telemaco@comcast.net
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2015 CROSSROADS EASTER MEAL 
VOLUNTEERS, EASTER BASKETS & DONATIONS NEEDED! 

 

On Easter Sunday, April 5th, St. Mary's community will prepare 

and serve dinner at Crossroads Soup Kitchen in downtown 

Detroit (learn more about Crossroads at 

www.crossroadsofmichigan.org). Volunteering at this event is a 

great way to share in and celebrate the love of the Easter season 

with over 1,000 Detroit community members and other St. 

Mary’s parishioners!  
 

THERE ARE MANY WAYS TO GET INVOLVED IN THIS SERVICE:  

1. Help us deliver food items, supplies, and Easter Basket  

 goods to Crossroads on Friday, April 3rd.  

This is a very important logistical part of our meal, and 

happens from 12:00 – 3:00 two days before Easter. Email 

laura.padalino@gmail.com to sign up! 

 

 2.  Volunteer at Crossroads on Easter Sunday. 

  + First Shift: 8:00 AM-12:00 PM (Meal Preparation) 

  + Second Shift: 11:15 AM-3:45 PM (Dinner Serving) 

If you would like to volunteer, please e-mail Laura at 

laura.padalino@gmail.com. Please include the following in 

your e-mail: your preferred shift, whether you need a ride to 

Detroit, and (if you have a car) the number of additional 

people you can take with you to Crossroads. If you do not 

have e-mail access, please give the above information and 

your phone number to the parish office.  

 

3.  We need Easter baskets and lots of candy!  

Many children are part of our Easter meal. Help us give each 

of them an Easter basket as a special gift from St. Mary’s! 

Please donate filled Easter baskets or basket making 

components (baskets, crayons, chocolate bunnies, etc.). In 

addition to Easter Baskets, each meal comes with a small bag 

of Easter Candy. We would greatly appreciate candy 

donations—mini/fun size wrapped candies are the best. 

Larger bars and unwrapped candy are difficult to bag, and can 

get messy. Please take your Easter basket and candy 

donations to the parish office by Monday, March 30th. 

 

4. Make a donation.  

We will not be offering a bake sale this year. Instead, we ask 

for your financial support of this communal meal with our 

brothers and sisters in Detroit. Please make checks payable 

to: St Mary Student Parish and write “Crossroads Easter 

Meal” on the memo line. Thank you, as always, for your 

tremendous generosity. 

HEALING AND  

ANOINTING  

SERVICES 
7:00 PM  

ST. MARY STUDENT PARISH 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Please join us and be touched  

by the Spirit for the  

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick 

Led by Fr. Ben. 

October 7, 2014  •  December 2, 2014   

February 3, 2015  •  March 10, 2015 

HEALING AND  

ANOINTING  

SERVICES 
7:00 PM  

ST. MARY STUDENT PARISH 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Please join us and be touched  

by the Spirit for the  

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick 

Led by Fr. Ben. 

October 7, 2014  •  December 2, 2014   

February 3, 2015  •  March 10, 2015 

HEALING AND  

ANOINTING  

SERVICES 
7:00 PM  

ST. MARY STUDENT PARISH 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Please join us and be touched  

by the Spirit for the  

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick 

Led by Fr. Ben. 

October 7, 2014  •  December 2, 2014   

February 3, 2015  •  March 10, 2015 

stories of love & service 
Monday, March 16, 2015  7:00 pm 

Participating in St. Mary’s Alternative Spring Break, 130 

undergraduate students served with one of twelve different 

communities in the United States and Latin America. Come and 

listen to their amazing stories of justice and change. See how 

their hearts were broken through God’s transforming love. Be 

inspired to put your faith into action here and around the 

world. All are welcome! 

mailto:www.crossroadsofmichigan.org
mailto:laura.padalino@gmail.com
mailto:laura.padalino@gmail.com
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The Graduate Student & Young Professionals Group 
presents  

WITH ABBY AND KELLY 

7:00 PM - MONDAY, MARCH 9  
Graduate students and young professionals are invited to join us 

at 7:00 PM at Arbor Brewing Co. for food, drinks, and 

conversation. 

 

At 8:00 PM we will hear 

from Abby Braun and 

Kelly Dunlop, Campus 

Ministers at St. Mary’s. 

 

 

 

 

 

The Graduate Student & Young Professionals Group 
presents  

SOUL SNACK 
 

JOIN US AFTER THE NOON MASS ON 
MARCH 22, APRIL 12 & 26, MAY 17 

Grad students and young professionals are invited to gather for 

coffee, snacks and friendship upstairs in the Rectory Lounge.  
 

If you have questions or would like further information, please contact 
the Grad Student and Young Professional lead team at 

smsp.grads.lead@umich.edu or Abby Braun at abraun@umich.edu. 

Interfaith Council for Peace and Justice  

Ripples of Hope  
Wednesday, March 25th from 7:00 - 8:00  

Please join us on Wednesday, March 25th from 7:00 - 8:00 pm at 

St. Mary Student Parish to learn more about the Interfaith 

Council for Peace & Justice and their work in our community.  

This one-hour information event is just enough time to hear 

about the exciting Food & Justice 2015 focus, as well as 

inspirational stories of this important peace and justice work. 

Refreshments will be served.  

For more information contact  

Jane@icpj.org or lhirsch@smspnewman.org  

Stations of the Cross 
Fridays at 7pm 

 March 13 presented by Confirmation Class 

 March 20 presented by ASB 

 March 27 presented by Outreach Team 

 April 3 Bi-Lingual Stations at 7:30 pm  

Mass for Recovery  
Thursday, March 12  at 7:30 PM 

 

St. Mary Student Parish is hosting special Masses for Recovery 

for those in recovery and friends and family members of those 

with addictions. It is a time for prayer, healing, and fellowship. All 

are welcome. Refreshments will follow.   

For more information please contact  Jim M. at 734-905-0992  

or Robert C. at 734-395-3990.  

mailto:Jane@icpj.org
mailto:lhirsch@smspnewman.org
tel:734-905-0992
tel:734-395-3990


Women of the Heart 
Thursday, March 12       10:15 AM-Noon 

 

Women of the parish, both students  

and resident parishioners, are invited to  

join Women of the Heart in Donnelly Hall.   

Please feel free to come as frequently as  

your schedule allows.  

For more information, please contact  Patty Barry: 

pmmm@comcast.net.  

St. Mary Student Parish  

High School Youth Group 

Sunday, March 15 from 3:30-5:00 PM 
 

Our next youth group meeting will be Sunday, March 15 from 

3:30-5pm. Fr. Michael will be joining us to talk about his work 

in Catholic health care. Youth Group is a great opportunity for 

teens to get to know one another, share their faith, and have 

fun! All are welcome. 

For more information please contact either: 

Elaina Jo Polovick – 

 epolovick@smspnewman.org 

Rachel Conner – 

 rconner@smspnewman.org 

Catholic 
Thinkers Book 
Club 
Tuesday, March 24 at 
7:00 PM 
All members of the parish are 

invited to meet and discuss the 

book Beyond Belief: The Secret 

Gospel of Thomas by Elaine Pagels  

 

Next Book: April 28, Spiritual Writing by Flannery O’Connor  
 

If you are interested in joining us, please contact  

Andy Hoffman at ajhoff@umich.edu, 734-763-9455.  

ST. MARY STUDENT PARISH        ANN ARBOR, MICHIGAN 

LENTEN BLOG 

Looking for daily reflections  

this Lent? Visit our website 

stmarystudentparish.org and click 

on News to read our daily blog! We  

will post reflections from students, 

s t a f f ,  a n d  p a r i s h i o n e r s.  

ASB Pancake Breakfast  
 

Sunday, March 22 

After 8:30, 10:00 & 10:10 am Masses 

 

Participants in this year’s Alternative Spring Break are 

sponsoring a Pancake Breakfast in appreciation of the parish’s 

support in prayers and donations for this year’s program. In 

addition to great food, these students will share photos and 

stories of their experiences from this year. Thanks to all who 

have helped make this program a wonderful success! 

LENTEN RECONCILIATION SERVICES 

All services begin at 7:00 PM 

Monday, Mar 23 - St. Thomas the Apostle Parish 

Tuesday, Mar 24 - St. Mary Student Parish 

Wednesday, Mar 25 - Old St. Patrick Parish 

Thursday, Mar 26 - St. Francis of Assisi Parish 

mailto:epolovick@smspnewman.org
mailto:rconner@smspnewman.org
mailto:ajhoff@umich.edu
tel:734-763-9455


Open ‘til  

MIDNIGHT 

Sunday-

Thursday 

Students-study, hang out, or watch sports and play video 
games on the big screen TV. We have couches, large  

tables for group studying, and even coffee & tea!  

ST. MARY STUDENT PARISH        ANN ARBOR, MICHIGAN 

S T U D E N T    S E C T I O N 

The RCIA Journey 
Members of this year's RCIA group (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults) posed with Bishop Earl Boyea at the Rite 

of Election, held recently at St. Francis of Assisi Parish in Ann Arbor (above). The Rite is one of the steps that 

participants make in preparing for Baptism, First Communion and Confirmation at the Easter Vigil Mass in April.  

MARK YOUR CALENDAR! 
"Divine Selfie:  

A Snapshot of Our True Selves" 
Tuesday, March 31 at the Michigan Theater at 6:00 PM 

 

The 2014-2015 student interns at St. Mary Student Parish are 

proud to present an original short documentary exploring how 

their true selves grow, manifest, and evolve throughout their 

lives. Inspired by Becoming Who You Are, a novel by James 

Martin, S.J., the student interns consider what challenges, 

invigorates, and extracts their true selves in the light of faith. All 

are welcome to attend the screening as well as participate in a 

short dialogue to follow.  

For more information visit www.stmarystudentparish.org. 

http://www.stmarystudentparish.org/
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S T U D E N T    S E C T I O N 

Year of Service Information Meeting 
Wednesday, March 18th at 7pm  

Wondering what to do after graduation? Not sure what the next step should be? Want to put 

your faith into action and dedicate a year or more to serving others? Join us for our Year of 

Service Evening on Wed., March 18th at 7pm as we talk about the process of deciding whether 

service programs are right for us, what programs are available, and how to apply. There will be 

special appearances from recent UM/SMSP grads who are currently in service programs and can 

give us honest answers to any questions we have about their year of service experiences. All 

students are encouraged to join us, whether you’re a freshman who hasn't heard much about 

year of service opportunities, or a senior planning what to do after graduation, or at any stage in 

between! 

For more information, please contact Lisa Hirsch at lhirsch@smspnewman.org  

Undergrads! Weigh the odds and take the challenge with the Test Your Luck Flip Cup 

Tournament! Will the Luck of the Irish of St. Patrick's Day propel you to victory, or will Friday 

the 13th take its effects? There's only one way to tell! Come and bring a friend! (Note: this 

will be an alcohol-free event!) St. Mary’s Newman Hall 

Contact Maggie Larin mlarin@umich.edu   

{Test Your Luck} 

FLIP CUP 

Friday 03/13 at 7:00 PM 

UNDERGRADS - Join us and bring your friends to Mass 

followed by a home-cooked meal. We’ll have time to catch 

up, hang out and discuss the intersection of faith and daily life here.                                     

Contact Fr. Eric—esundrup@smspnewman.org 

Thursday’s Menu 

Italian Meatball Sliders 

Waffle Fries 

Asian Coleslaw 

Pasta Salad 

Strawberry Pop Tart Pie 
Thursdays @ 5:10 PM 

Deepen Your Faith 

Follow Along with SCCs 
 

If you’d like to study the materials pre-

pared for our Small Church Communities, 

but haven’t had time to join a group, the 

SCC resources are available to everyone 

on the parish website. The SCC materials 

for Lent include reflections by students 

and parish members. They are useful as a 

guide for prayer, background to the 

Sunday readings, or for your own spiritual 

growth and development.   

View or study the materials by visiting  

http://www.stmarystudentparish.org/

worship/scc/ 

Interested in Peace 
and Justice?  

Want to learn what Food Justice is? 

Wondering what Interfaith Council for 

Peace and Justice really does? Join us on 

Wed., March 25th for Ripples of Hope 

from 7-8pm in Donnelly Hall for an 

introduction to the work of ICPJ and their 

2015 Food & Justice focus. For 50 years, 

ICPJ has been gathering people of 

different faith traditions to work together 

for peace and justice locally and globally. 

Come find out more about their work and 

how you might be a part of it!  

Questions, contact Jane@icpj.org or 

lhirsch@smspnewman.org  

mailto:lhirsch@smspnewman.org
mailto:mlarin@umich.edu
mailto:esundrup@smspnewman.org
//npserv-smsp/Redirection/ckonczal/Documents/Corel User Files
//npserv-smsp/Redirection/ckonczal/Documents/Corel User Files
mailto:Jane@icpj.org
mailto:lhirsch@smspnewman.org


Bible Study 
Mondays at 7:00 PM 

Our Catholic faith teaches that God is alive in the Scriptures. Come  

discover the Word with us. We practice scripture-based faith sharing in 

a small discussion group. Discussions are guided by church-approved  

commentaries, question guides, and the Catechism of the Catholic 

Church.  

For further information, please contact   

Kathy Ann Moilanen  734.668.7437 

10:00 AM on Saturday, March 14 
 

Journey with Jesus is a self-directed, experiential retreat 

through the life, ministry, sentencing and death of Jesus. 

As we prepare for the holiest of weeks, take the time to 

engage deeply in prayer and reflection.  

Journey with Jesus is composed of 10 interactive stations 

throughout the parish building. All participants will be 

given a reflection booklet to guide them through a hands-

on experience of prayer which engages all of the senses. 

Participants will then conclude the prayer experience with 

a Lenten lunch and small group discussion.  

Due to the nature of this prayer experience, spaces are 

limited to the first 100 parishioners. Please sign up today 

on our website. 

There is likely to be a waiting list, so if you realize you are 

no longer able to participate, please let Kelly know ASAP  

to ensure maximum participation. 

Questions? Contact Campus Minister Kelly Dunlop at 

kldunlop@umich.edu or 734-663-0557 ext 244.  

Into the Light 
Saturday Mornings at 7:45 

Into the Light is a faith-sharing 

group that meets at 7:45 am 

Saturdays during Lent through 

March 28. At each meeting, the 

group reflects on Lenten scripture 

readings and holds a communion 

service together. Everyone brings 

a dish to share for breakfast, too. 

Please join us. All are welcome.  

March Match Madness Returns! Generous donor families have 

offered us $45,000 to match. Together we can raise $90,000 to 

support our undergrad and grad/young professional retreats, our 

ten undergrad interns, and training evenings for student leaders. 

So put us in, Coach - we’re ready to pray!  

 

DONATION OPTIONS 

 checks made out to St. Mary Student Parish 

 give online at stmarystudentparish.org  

 stock transfers, appreciated assets, or remembering SMSP in 

your will.  

Contact Alicia Frenette at afrenette@smspnewman.org for details 

ST. MARY STUDENT PARISH        ANN ARBOR, MICHIGAN 

mailto:afrenette@smspnewman.org
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SUNDAY READINGS 

MARCH 8 
THIRD SUNDAY OF LENT 

Reading I Exodus 20:1-17 
Psalm Psalms 19:8-11 
Reading II 1 Corinthians 1:22-25 
Gospel John 2:13-25 
 

The law liberates and leads us to freedom. It is to be trusted for 
it is a source of wisdom. Jesus speaks of the ultimate freedom to 
be won for us by his being raised up. He is the sign of the power 
and wisdom of God. 

* * * * * 

MARCH 15 
FOURTH SUNDAY OF LENT 

Reading I 2 Chronicles 36:14-16, 19-23 
Psalm Psalms 137:1-6 
Reading II Ephesians 2:4-10 
Gospel John 3:14-21 
 

God pardons and raises up those who have been unfaithful, 
those who have loved the darkness rather than the light. For God 
so loved the world that he sent his only Son to deliver the world 
from exile. 

Weekly Offering Report as of March 1, 2015 

Mass Intentions: March 8-15 
SUNDAY,  March 8--Third Sunday of Lent 

8:30 AM Mass for Benefactors of St. Mary Student 

Parish   and Campus Ministry 

10:00 AM  Mass for  + Barbara Cunningham 

10:10  AM Mass for Kit Wood & Family 

12:00 PM Mass for      

2:00 PM Mass for   

5:00 PM Mass for     + Carmen Herrera 

7:00 PM  Mass for +Marge Carter 

9:00 PM  Mass for  People of the Parish 
  

MONDAY, MARCH 9--Lenten Weekday 

5:10 PM     Mass for Leslie Wood 

 

TUESDAY, MARCH 10--Lenten Weekday 

  5:10 PM      Mass for + Jesus Torres 

 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 11--Lenten Weekday 

5:10 PM Mass for Joan Brown-Alexander & Family 
   

THURSDAY, MARCH 12--Lenten Weekday 

5:10 PM Mass  

 

FRIDAY, MARCH 13--Lenten Weekday 

12:10 Mass for   
 

SUNDAY,  March 15--Fourth Sunday of Lent 

8:30 AM Mass for + Walt Godek 

10:00 AM  Mass for  +Marge Carter 

10:10  AM Mass for People of the Parish 

12:00 PM Mass for     +Leonard Grote 

2:00 PM Mass for  Patricia Ronquillo 

5:00 PM Mass for     Byron Thompson Family 

7:00 PM  Mass for 

9:00 PM  Mass for   

          

Weekly Budget Goal  $17,000.00  Annual Budget Goal  $975,000.00 

Sunday 3/1/2015 (Week 35) $20,612.55  Fiscal Year-to-Date Goal $674,600.00 

Above (Below) Weekly Goal $3,612.55   Amount Collected YTD $680,537.66 

Special and Holy Day Collections:     Above (Below) YTD Goal $5,937.66  

MARK YOUR CALENDAR! 
"Divine Selfie:  

A Snapshot of Our True Selves" 
Tuesday, March 31 at the Michigan Theater at 6:00 PM 

 

The 2014-2015 student interns at St. Mary Student Parish are 

proud to present an original short documentary exploring how 

their true selves grow, manifest, and evolve throughout their 

lives. Inspired by Becoming Who You Are, a novel by James 

Martin, S.J., the student interns consider what challenges, 

invigorates, and extracts their true selves in the light of faith. All 

are welcome to attend the screening as well as participate in a 

short dialogue to follow.  

For more information visit www.stmarystudentparish.org. 

http://www.stmarystudentparish.org/
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Meetings & Events: March 8-15 

Tuesday, March 24 from 7-8:30 PM 
 

As a diverse community of believers, we respect each person as a 

unique reflection of God's presence in our midst. We commit 

ourselves to being a community of care, support, formation, 

reconciliation, and witness to justice with and among gay and 

lesbian persons, their parents, family members, and friends. 

We teach that all love comes from God and focus on helping 

people reconcile their faith with their orientation. We provide a 

safe space for discussion, healing, and prayer. Together we 

reflect on Scripture and listen to the lived experience of lesbian 

and gay persons and their Allies. This group is sponsored by St. 

Mary Student Parish and meets monthly. Meetings are private 

and confidential.  

For further information, contact Mark at markthies@yahoo.com. 

SUNDAY, MARCH 8 
Children’s Liturgy 10:15 AM Newman Hall, Newman 
    Room and Richard Room 
ESL  12:45 PM Newman Hall 
Holy Thursday Orchestra 2:00 PM Donnelly Hall 
Pan Dulce 3:15 PM  Newman Hall 
SCC-Undergrad 5:30 PM Newman Room 
SCC-Grad/YP 6:00 PM Rectory Lounge 
Reconciliation 6:00 PM Church 
Adoration 8:00 PM Church 
 

MONDAY,  MARCH 9  
Ig.nite Team Meeting 5:30 PM Loyola Room 
SCC-Undergrad 5:30 PM Whitman Room 
Centering Prayer 6:15 PM Richard Room 
Bible Study 7:00 PM Newman Room 
Born for Joy 7:00 PM Monteith Room 
Soul Food 7:00 PM Off Site 
SCC-Grad/Elaina Jo 7:00 PM Rectory Lounge 
 

TUESDAY,  MARCH 10  
Pray the Rosary 5:45 PM Church 
SCC-Connor   6:00 PM Rectory Lounge 
Triduum Choir Practice 6:30 PM Donnelly Hall 
Healing & Anointing Service 7:00 PM Church 
SCC-Skiba 7:00 PM Loyola Room 
SCC-Wagner 7:00 PM Fr. Dan’s Office 
SCC-Intergen. Women 7:00 PM Newman Room 
SCC-Undergrad Elaina Jo 7:30 PM Rectory Lounge 
 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 11  
Reconciliation  5:45 PM Church 
Spanish Rosary 6:10 PM Loyola Room 
SCC-Spanish 6:30 PM Loyola Room 
RCIA  7:00 PM Donnelly Hall 
SCC-Fr. Eric 9:00 PM Rectory Living Room 
 

THURSDAY, MARCH 12  
Women of the Heart 10:15 AM Donnelly Hall 
Ig.nite 5:10 PM Church, Newman Hall 
SCC-Tritz 6:00 PM Counting Room 
SCC-Women Undergrad 7:00 PM Newman Room 
SCC-Grad/YP 7:00 PM Rectory Lounge 
Mass for Recovery 7:30 PM Donnelly Hall 
SCC-Recovery 7:30 PM Whitman Room 
 

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 13  
SCC-Intergen. Women 10:30 AM Rectory Lounge 
Flip Cup Tourney  7:00 PM Newman Hall 
Stations of the Cross 7:00 PM Church 
 

SATURDAY, MARCH 14  
Into the Light 7:45 AM Newman Hall  
Journey with Jesus 10:00 AM All Rooms 
 

SUNDAY, MARCH 15 
Family Faith Formation 8:00 AM All Rooms 
Children’s Liturgy 10:15 AM Newman Hall, Newman 
    Room and Richard Room 
ESL   12:45 PM Donnelly Hall 
Hispanic Sacramental Prep 3:15 PM  Newman Hall 
Youth Group 3:30 PM Loyola Room 
SCC-Undergrad 5:30 PM Newman Room 
Reconciliation 6:00 PM Church 
SCC-Grad/YP 6:00 PM Rectory Lounge 
Adoration 8:00 PM Church 

Born for Joy 
Mondays at 7:00 PM at St. Mary Student Parish  

A 12-step recovery group for men (ages 18+), who 

struggle with sexual acting out/pornography and are 

sincerely looking for hope and help in a community of 

fellow strugglers. Structured discussions are led by an 

experienced leader, offering times for listening and 

sharing. Discern, discover, and understand your 

struggles. Find God already helping you, and recover 

your joy.  Primarily for students and young men. (Other 

men welcome as well.) Not for the curious, researchers, 

reporters. Please be courteous and stay away.  

Visit www.saa-recovery.org or  

contact Fr. Ben for more information. 

Infant Baptism Preparation 
Upcoming Classes: 3/30, 4/27 & 5/18 
St. Mary’s offers a baptism class in both English and Spanish once a 

month on a Monday night from 7:00-8:00 PM. Information packets are 

available in the Parish Office and should be picked up at least a week 

prior to the class date. Contact Carol Konczal: ckonczal@umich.edu. 

mailto:markthies@yahoo.com
http://www.saa-recovery.org
mailto:ckonczal@umich.edu


 

PLEASE REMEMBER THE SICK  
IN YOUR PRAYERS: 

Cristobel Acosta, Virginia Adams, Mariana 

Alvarez, Dee Ana, Geri Arnold, David 

Armstrong, Kevin Arway, Newton Averion, 

Orlando Averion, Zenaida Averion, Jeanne 

Barry, Pat Battista, Jenn Belczak, Kim 

Benoit, Philip Bentley, Gary Boelster, Doug 

Brannan, Joan Brown-Alexander, William 

Callahan, Bev Campbell, Celia Capay, Chad 

Carr, Ric Chapman, Shenlin Chen, Carol 

Clark, Wilma Cleary, Juan Contreras, Alison 

Cornish, Irene DaDeppo, Ronald Dawson, 

Diana, Lori DeFour, Anna DenBoer, Alex Dils, 

Bonnie Dunkelburger, Franny Engel, Lui Fei-

Lung, Deanna Fischer, Annie Flaherty, Steve 

Frost, Cecelia Garcia, Javier Garcia, Leticia 

Garcia, Juanita Gee, Debbie Gilbert, Jimmy 

Gilgenbach, Richard Goulet, Rosario 

Gonzalez, Les Guinn, Julia Haynes, Adam 

Heskett, Berta Herrera, Jimmy Hill, Stephen 

Hosken, Bob & Carole Hunter, Bonnie Irvin, 

David Johnson, Thor Johnson, Jeanie Joy, 

Brandan Kirma, Nancy Knapp, Mary Koral, 

Bernice Lamey, Amira Lehavy, Daniel 

Lienert, Augustin Ronquillo Lopez, Lisa 

Lorenz, Maryjo Lum, Marsha McCay, Rachel 

Messiter, Makayla Mayo, Abby 

McDonough, Kathleen McGuiness, Irene 

Mike, Celeste Monforton, Jeff Monteith, 

Harrison Morton, Christina Morton, Gina 

Murillo, Fred Murphy, Mary Natrella, Jan 

Olsavsky Kipp, Joan Opiela, Josephine 

Panlilio, Blythe Peltier, Joyce Ann Pethan, 

Elizabeth Pidgeon, Margaret Pooler, Jake 

Powell, John Pridnia, Noah Purdy, Chester 

Pyzik, Irene Pyzik, Basillio Rodriguez, Isabel 

Rodriguez, Rowena Rodriguez, Chad 

Schaber, Bob Schoeni, Eugene Schwartz, 

Terry Shakespeare, Don Shelton, Sister 

Theresa Marie, Hyun Sook Choi, Elmer 

Spreitzer, Mackenzie Stothers, Mary 

Swander, Joseph Sweetman, Victoria 

Tomalia, Robert Uriarte, Marco Victoriano, 

Pota Vlatos, Perry Washington, Hayden 

Watkins, Peggy Wenthe, Lisa Wolf-Novak, 

Mary Yacu, Imelda Yap, Linda Zara  

Please call the parish office to add a name 

to our prayer list (734) 663-0557 . Help us 

to keep our list current by letting  

us know when we may remove a name. 

ST. MARY STUDENT PARISH        ANN ARBOR, MICHIGAN 

ST. MARY STUDENT PARISH  
PASTORAL STAFF                                                     734-663-0557 

Fr. Ben Hawley, SJ, Pastor & Dir. of Campus Ministry pastorstmarys@gmail.com    x277  

Fr. Dennis Dillon, SJ, Pastoral Associate   dillonsj@umich.edu   x246 

Fr. Michael D. Rozier, SJ, Pastoral Associate   mrozier@umich.edu   x0 

Fr. Eric Sundrup, SJ, Pastoral Associate   esundrup@smspnewman.org   x223 

Deacon Romolo Leone, Pastoral Associate   rleone@umich.edu   x233 

Fr. Joe Wagner, SJ, Pastoral Associate jwagner@smspnewman.org   x225 
  

CAMPUS MINISTRY STAFF 
Kelly Dunlop, Associate Director of Campus Ministry   kldunlop@umich.edu   x244  

Abby Braun, Campus Minister   aabraun@umich.edu   x228 

Karen Thomas, Campus Minister   kbthomas@umich.edu   x234 

Anita Bohn, Music Director   abohn@umich.edu  x0 

Rachel Conner, Peer  Minister   rconner@smspnewman.org   x252   

Elaina Jo Polovick, Peer Minister   epolovick@smspnewman.org   x248   

  

PARISH STAFF 
Lanette Mele, Office Manager & Staff Assistant for Liturgy   lmele@umich.edu   x232   

Carol Konczal, Receptionist/Administrative Assistant   ckonczal@umich.edu   x226 

Alicia Frenette, Controller   afrenette@smspnewman.org   x224 

Susan Maulbetsch, Coordinator of Hospitality and Welcome   smaulb@umich.edu   x229 

Brittany Tobias, Communications Director   btobias@smspnewman.org   x240 

Leonor Kromis, Hispanic/Latino Ministry Assistant   pkromis@umich.edu   x221 

Kristen Gowman, Bookkeeping Assistant   kgowman@smspnewman.org   x241 

Siri Ibarguen, Family Ministry Assistant   sibarguen@smspnewman.org   x247 

Rita Zyber, RCIA Assistant/Coordinator   rzyber@smspnewman.org   x230  

Lisa Hirsch, Social Justice Ministry Assistant   lhirsch@smspnewman.org   x245 

Bill Alt, Alternative Spring Break Assistant   walt@smspnewman.org   x235 

Sue Walters, Database Coordinator   swalters@smspnewman.org   x239 

George B. Lowrie, III, Stewardship Volunteer   x222 

Gary Pearce, Operations Manager   gpearce@smspnewman.org   x231 

George Kasotakis, Custodian   x0 

Daniel Hankins, Maintenance Assistant   x0 
  

STUDENT  STAFF 

Vivian Abraham  Amy Carroll Solana Gillis  Jill Grabowski 

Emmamarie  Haasl  Devin Nelson Alan Phillips Mikey Thomas 

PLEASE THANK OUR SPONSORS 
 

This bulletin is furnished to the parish without charge.  

 

The advertisements that appear completely defray all publishing costs with which 

the church would otherwise be burdened. Please patronize these sponsors as a 

thank you for their kind generosity.  
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